BOOTH, FRERET, IMLAY & TEPPER, P.C.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
ROBERT M. BOOTH, JR. (1911-1981) BETHESDA OFFICE: SILVER SPRING OFFICE:
JULIAN P. FRERET (1918-199) 7900 WISCONSIN AVENUE, SUITE 304 14356 CAPE MAY ROAD
CHRISTOPHER D. IMLAY BETHESDA, MD 20814-3628 SILVER SPRING, MD 20904-6011
CARY S. TEPPER —

TELEPHONE: (301) 718-1818 TELEPHONE: (301) 384-5525
FACSIMILE: (301) 718-1820 FACSIMILE: (301) 384-6384
TEPPERLAW@AOL.COM BFITPC@AOL.COM

October 4, 2005

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 12th Street S.W.; Room TWD-204
Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: BMLED-20050926ALE
WJYJ-FM
Facility ID No. 18852
Fredericksburg, VA

REQUEST FOR DISMISSAL OF APPLICATION
Dear Ms. Dortch:

On behalf of CSN International ("CSN"}, we hereby request that the above-
captioned pending license modification application be dismissed. Application BMLED-
20050926ALE was submitted in response to a misunderstanding that the WJYJ-FM
coax line had been replaced. Today CSN verified that such changes have not yet
occurred. (Please see attached email from Lois Mills). Accordingly, application
BMLED-20050926ALE must be dismissed.

Should any questions arise concerning this matter, please contact the
undersigned.

Sincerely,
—_ e
Cary S. Tepper

Attachment
cc: WJYJ Public File
Jim Bradshaw (FCC - via courier & email)
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{Subj: WJYJ cable
‘Date: 10/4/2005 1:45:41 PM Eastern Standard Time

;From: loism@csnradio.com
To: tepperiaw@aol.com
:Sent from the Internet (Details)
Cary:

Apparentiy there has been a miscommunication about the changing out of
the coax on the WJYJ tower. Today we had someone go out to the tower
site and measure the cable on the tower and it's still the 3" line. The

1 5/8” cable was sitting at the site, still on the spool. CSN needs to

have the modification application dismissed. If you need any more
information, please let me know.

Thanks,
Lois
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